
Cliffside Refiners Limited Partnership Meeting 

March 31, 2020 @ 9:00 AM 

Attendees: 

(Cliffside) Brad H. Rodney C. 

(Downtown) Emress B. Sam B. Mark W. 

(NOC)  Emmett L.  

(CRLP) Nick D. Kaylyn S. Bob L.  Nick H. Bobby S. 

  Tom H. Tony K. Mike D. 

Roll Call 

 Noted 

Antitrust applies, multiple companies on the call. 

Nick D.-Brad H. you required a resume for me was there another form that was needed? 

Brad H.-It isn’t an attached document it is a document at the bottom of the email. 

Nick D.-Last week Tony there was a discussion for Linde and Linde/Praxair already has 
government issued passes for where they do work so the question was are those suitable for use 
at the BLM.  Any answer on that yet? 

Brad H.-Nothing yet. 

Nick D.-The biggest issue was the plant outage on Friday.  As pressures continued to rise and 
effort was made to work through reinjection, plant got a little bit out of control, end result was 
plant shut down.  BLM and CRLP chatted about that and decided to go to restart.  The feeling 
was we were better to get the plant up and running and keep it running versus giving us a 
difficult start up that would bring additional people to the plant.  The re-start did not succeed so 
that Saturday morning a decision was made BLM recommended and CRLP agreed, that we 
would take care of the K100.  BLM mechanic along with some support replaced some valves 
blocked the machine back into operation plant was started Saturday afternoon.  Plant was put 
back into operation yesterday.  Low flow rates along with reinjection.  Pipeline pressure did not 
degrade much down to 1400.  Sam can you confirm or update anything I just said? 

Sam B.-That’s pretty much how it happened over the weekend.  We are having some difficulty 
with the methane and the natural gas.  We do have a little more methane in the line than we 
typically do.  70% helium 2.2% methane so there is a little more in the line than normal. 



Nick D.-11:00 storage holders call and I’m sure Sam will be giving similar information in that 
call. 

BLM has implemented COVID-19 program.  Enerflex guy showed up Saturday, security rejected 
guy because he had been out of state, ultimately Sam made the decision to let the guy come in.  
Guard followed procedure as written, other good news is that it was worked through and made a 
managed call. 

Brad H.-We have modified the entry form, the travel out of state does not apply to them. 

Sam B.-In addition to what Brad said, asymptomatic is also part of it too. 

Nick D.-At this point we are cruising along, low operation as low as achievable and with 
reinjection.  If Brad call email or text with any issues and recommendations. 

Tony K.-Any other feedback on the K100 would be appreciated as well as far as noises, 
vibrations things like that. 

Nick D.-We want to monitor as close as we can.  BLM policy for the virus I think I sent that out 
to the CRLP.  If there is a conflict, then we want to work with that.  Just be clear that any plan is 
very dynamic, everything is changing very rapidly so it could change in the next few days or 
weeks.  Anything else on COVID-19? 

There is some TCEQ work ongoing, Sharay has requested some additional data and for their 
contractors to see and possess process documents that are proprietary.  BLM is working on 
allowing that process to go forward and working on non-disclosure documents. 

K100 we talked about how temperature data is within norms.  K100 is running satisfactorily.  I 
would like Sam for your team to stay on it and take temperature data. Date of May 6th was 
thrown out there for an outage we may have precluded a need for the outage.  We will not 
recommend an outage unless things change with the K100. 

CRLP will not recommend a planned outage  

Sam B.-Do we have any requirements for an outage or will October be too far out.   

Nick D.-Yes, we do, Brad isn’t on the call today but yes there are some critical safety checks and 
other things that need to be done in the near term.  If we come upon a date for that CRLP 
position would be to go to Brad B. and ask if we can extend the requirement because of the virus. 

Tony K.-The noises that we were hearing are they better since we fixed the valves? 

Sam B.-From what I have heard it is running well but let me follow up with my folks.  I will call 
you back Tony. 



Nick D.-Unless there is something else to say otherwise, CRLP right now does not want an 
outage right now we want to avoid multiple people at the site for now.  We will talk about things 
as early as next Tuesday.   

One other machinery question I had, #3 Waukesha was having something with oil.  Rodney do 
you have any information? 

Brad H.-I do not 

Rodney C.-I don’t but I can call out there to get some. 

Nick D.-If we could get an update on that is it an issue that is easily fixed.  Those machines are 
due for a turnaround, I am not in favor of sending crews in there to do a lot of work.  I would like 
to get a little more information and then we can target what might be the issue.  An email would 
be fine and then we can start working through it.  Anything else we need to chat about?  
Partners? Cliffside? 

Sam B.-On our side we are pretty happy.  Kudos all the way around I don’t have anything new. 

Nick D.-I agree with you.  Some of you will be on Sam’s call soon. 


